

CAROLINA PETIT BASSETT GRIFFON VENDEEN CLUB

MEETING MINUTES November 17, 2020

Members Present

Mary Fluke – President – Present

Roger Mayer – Vice President – Present

Ginny Morris – Treasurer – Present

Jill Fitzgerald – Secretary – Present

Paul Urban - BOD – Present

Bob Morris – BOD – Present

Kevin MacDonald – BOD – Present

The Zoom meeting was called to order at 8PM by Mary Fluke.

**OLD BUSINESS**

The main thing to discuss was the hunts. We are all ready to go for December.

We are all squared away and we are all looking forward to it.

Mary started off the meeting by saying that she does not think that the Cabarrus Beagle Club will not be able to have hunts in January and February.

They will not be able to stock enough Rabbits and the fence is in terrible shape.

PJ does not seem to be able to keep up. There are 2 outstanding checks to the Cabarrus Beagle club. Mary has not forewarned the checks from the Cabarrus beagle club; they will be given to Ginny at the next Hunt

Mary went ahead and spoke to Tokeena Beagle Club in South Carolina.

It will be held on the January 22-24 in South Carolina at the Old Grove Field.

If Cabarrus is able to restock bunnies we will go back there in February.

If not we will go back to Tokeena Llama Field in February.

They seem more than happy to accommodate us, and basically said yes just give us the dates.

Back in October when Mary took on all these upcoming hunts she was concerned about having all these hunts back to back including the National Hunt.

The 2021 National Hunt that we thought we had the people will not talk to us anymore.

So she is looking for a spot to be able to hold that hunt.

Mary will have the premium out for the January Hunt in South Carolina by the last week in December.

She has not had the time to explore other hunt fields for our hunts.

She is very busy just trying to find a venue for the 2021 National Hunt in April.

If anyone has any ideas please feel free to reach out with your ideas.

In addition, all the people that were going to Judge in January were able to switch over to the new dates.

So, we are okay for Judges in January and February.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Zoom meeting for members:

Next on the addenda was the proposal to have a Zoom meeting that we could make possible for our entire membership to attend.

Mary has spoken to North Carolina Wildlife Biologists in the hopes that they could out on a 20-minute presentation. She hopes we could do this on a Thursday night in December or January. She will keep working on that.

hopefully we can go forward and get someone to speak about the factors that affect wild life the factors that affect rabbit's in our part of the country and us transporting the virus to other areas of the county. It is an easily transmitted disease.

Paul offered other ideas regarding Wild Life commissions etc. to see if we can find someone to help us.

Roger has the mugs on order, they will be here next week.

Same price as last year. Roger then asked if we had any other awards. So, we will have two extra mugs to raffle off.

Roger is also working on little gift bags to give along with the mugs.

The mugs cost \$604.20

There will also be 2 pictures of deceased pets. Two will be given out along with a small easel.

Roger is also having certificates.

The porcelain mugs were brought up and we have some left. These are the mugs with our new logo.

We could put them for sale at the December hunt.

Also the people that have not gotten them Ginny will figure that out.

I mentioned about Patty Bateman wanting to become a member.

Mary forwarded the information and I did take care of it (11-20-2020).

Paul said we have 5 packs, 2 Braces and a Hit. We are full we will have about 8 to 9 hours of judging. We will not have to do Friday.

Mary did the NLE differently at the National and focused more on the handlers.

Mary did mention that Curry (Phyllis's dog did a great job at Nationals) we are hoping that Alfie and Liza Jane do well.

Ginny gave a treasurer report. We have \$8098.00 plus \$750.00.

Ginny will square up with all of us on expenses.

Ginny will be speaking to Mike W. about the transition of Treasurer at the hunt.

We then discussed the coffee pots etc. for the hunt.

We had a request for video from Tony Childs, to be done on Friday. We will allow it. They need to get permission from Tokens Beagle Club.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40PM

Jill Fitzgerald

Secretary